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REPORT TO CITY COUNCIL 
 
To:  Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 
 
From:  Jason Simpson, City Manager 
 
Prepared By: Remon Habib, City Engineer  

 
Date:  October 11, 2022 
 
Subject: Professional Civil Engineering Services for Ardurra Group Inc. for the 

Design of Camino Del Norte Sewer Extension Project Z30016 
 
Recommendation  

Approve and authorize the City Manager to execute the Professional Services Agreement with 
Ardurra Group Inc. for professional design services for $119,179.00, plus an additional 10% 
contingency for unforeseen expenditures, and in such final form as approved by the City 
Attorney.  

Background   

The contract will authorize Ardurra Group Inc. to start the final design for the Camino Del Norte 
Sewer Extension Project. The final plans will extend the sewer main to the future Elsinore Hills 
Road/Camino Del Norte intersection. The design work will be performed in collaboration with 
Elsinore Valley Municipal Water District (EVMWD). 
  
Discussion      

Ardurra Group Inc. will provide 100% final engineering design and hydraulic verification 
calculations to construct a 1,225 linear foot sewer extension within Camino Del Norte. Final 
alignment to be determined at 30% design level. Scope of work will also include surveying, 
utility studies, geotechnical services, and Project Specifications. The Project will provide future 
sewer connectivity to development projects along the Camino Del Norte corridor.  
 
Fiscal Impact 

The Professional Services Contract will cost $119,179.00, provided by the American Rescue 
Plan Act of 2021.  
 
Exhibits 

A – Agreement 
B – Proposal 
B – Project Limits 


